


The Marshall Space Flight Center, a field installation of the National Aeronautics and Space Administration, was established in 1960 and named in honor of General George C. Marshall, the Army Chief of Staff during World War II, Secretary of State, and Nobel Prize Winner for his world-renowned "Marshall Plan." 





The Center was activated on July 1, 1960, with the transfer of buildings, land, space projects, property, and personnel from the U.S. Army. Dr. Wernher von Braun became the Center's first director. 





In 1961, Marshall's Mercury-Redstone vehicle boosted America's first astronaut, Alan B. Shepard, on a suborbital flight. The Marshall Center's first major program was development of the Saturn rockets, the largest of which boosted man to the Moon in 1969. Saturns also lifted Skylab and the Apollo spacecraft into Earth orbit for the historic linkup with the Russian-Soyuz spacecraft in 1975. 





The Marshall Center has managed many other space projects successfully since its creation in 1960, including Pegasus (1965), three unmanned satellites to detect micrometeoroids; the Lunar Roving Vehicle (1971) for transporting astronauts on the lunar surface; Skylab (1973), the United States' first crewed orbiting space station; the three High Energy Astronomy Observatories (1977, 1978, and 1979) to study stars and star-like objects; and the Hubble Space Telescope (1990), an optical observatory that is returning unprecedented views of the universe. 





A new era in space flight began on April 12, 1981, when Marshall-developed propulsion systems unleashed almost six-million pounds of thrust to launch America's first Space Shuttle. 





Historical material about Marshall is maintained by the Marshall History Office. They have an online selection of text and photos about Marshall and the various Space Flight activities over the years.





The Historic American Engineering Record [HEAR], established in 1969, documents America's industrial, maritime and engineering history. HAER produces measured and interpretive drawings, historical reports, and large-format photography of significant sites nationwide. They recently documented the Marshall Redstone Test Stand, a National Historic Site. HEAR is part of the National Park Service/Department of the Interior. 
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